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January 6, 2020
GBOS Special Meeting RE: Girdwood Trails Plan Contract 
Minutes Final
6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.
Call to Order 6:00 p.m.  Jerry Fox, Co-Chair
Roll Call: Attending are Jerry Fox, Eryn Boone, Christina Hendrickson; Mike Edgington attending via phone

James Glover is excused
Disclosures - none

Agenda Revisions and Approval
January 6, 2020 GBOS Special Meeting Re: Girdwood Trails Plan Contract
Agenda: 
1) Review and vote to proceed with The Boutet Company as Term Contractor for the Girdwood Trails Plan with Huddle AK as designated sub-contractor on the project.
Group discusses that the original intent was to seek a Term contact with The Boutet Company with Huddle AK designated at the sub-contractor.  At Purchasing Dept recommendation, a sole source contract was pursued instead because of funding limits with TBC.  Upon further review, Purchasing Dept has recommended return to Term Contract option with Boutet and Huddle AK partnering.  

Reasons not to pursue award through RFP process are that the synergy between the Girdwood Area Plan effort and prior work by Huddle AK gives them knowledge that benefits the community and is both more cost efficient and financially beneficial. The community is eager to get the Trails Plan underway, and RFP would add months to the kickoff, which could easily turn in to longer based on lack of engagement possible during summer season.

The Boutet Company has produced a proposal with 10% administrative fee included.  Otherwise the contract terms are identical to that of the previous sole source draft with Huddle AK.

Carolyn Brodin states that Girdwood Trails Committee supports using Boutet and Huddle AK due to their depth of knowledge of Girdwood and trails here and in getting the Girdwood Trails Plan project moving forward.  GTC has not held a formal meeting since the last GBOS meeting to formalize approval of the Term Contract plan, however they supported the Sole Source effort earlier.

Motion:

GBOS moves to approve a Term Contract with The Boutet Company for the Girdwood Trails Plan to be handled through Huddle AK as designated sub-contractor on the project.

Motion by CH, 2nd by ME

Motion carries 4-0

Adjourn 6:15PM
GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos

[image: image2.png]



PAGE  
2

